BASS VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY
DECEMBER DINNER

Salt pans and roater channel on left forrned by Sarnuel Anderson in 1845.
(South Cigipsliand Photographics, Wonthager. )

WHERE: CORINELLA HALL WHEN: DECEMBER 1°T 2017
SMYTHE STREET 6:30 FOR 7:00
CORINELLA 3984 BYO DRINKS & GLASSES

$25:00 per head

GUEST SPEAKER

LIBBY SKIDMORE

"ROBERT MASSIE, ENGINEER, PIONEER, YOEMAN,
FARMER"

PLEASE REPLY ASAP
LIBBY SKIDMORE eskidmore@dcsi.net.au
10 KILBURN ST 0356780339

CORINELLA 3984




SEHA report 5/11/2017

Talks to Schools and Community Groups

September 9 - | was the guest speaker at the Narre Warren & District Family
History Group's inaugural meeting at the Cranbourne Library. | spoke about
the history of the Cranbourne Library site. The land was originally part of the
Mayune Run leased by the Ruffy Brothers from around 1836 and, from 1851,
part of the Mayfield property owned by Alexander Cameron. Fast forwarding
to 1982 the Sperry New Holland factory opened on the site. After their
closure the site was purchased by the Shire of Cranbourne in 1994 and the
Cranbourne Library opened in the old Administration building in 1996. We
had a good turn up of 30 people.

On September 27, | spoke about the history of Pakenham to 50 people at the
Evergreen Retirement Village at Pakenham. The Activities Co-ordinator is
very organised and invited the local paper, the Pakenham Gazette, to cover
the occasion which they did very comprehensively. Unfortunately for me |
had made a mistake about the origin of a local hotel, this was reported and |
then had three people (very politely) ring me up to tell me | was wrong!
Anyway, | did some more research, wrote another story for the paper which
they published and | must have got it right as | had no other complaints!

On October 16, | presented at the Narre Warren & District Family History
Group’s (NWDFHG) all day seminar. The seminar covered three topics -
‘You can learn a lot in a cemetery’, ‘Finding records at PROV’ and ‘How

Historical Societies can help you with your family history’. It was this last
topic that | presented.

On November 1, Lynne Bradley from the NWDFHG and | spoke to 13 people
at the Evergreen Retirement Village in Pakenham on ‘Tracing your family
tree’

Local History and Family History launch

On October 17, we had an official launch to celebrate the relocation of the
Narre Warren & District Family History Group and the Local History Archive
(which | manage) from the Narre Warren Library to the Cranbourne Library.
We had 35 people attend including many representatives from the members
of the Local History Reference Group. The official honour was undertaken by
the Mayor of the Cardinia Shire, Cr Brett Owen. The Pakenham Gazette
gave us a good write up as well.

The Victoria Cross: Australia Remembers

On November 2, the Cranbourne Library had Michael Madden as a guest
speaker. He is the author of the forthcoming publication, The Victoria Cross:
Australia Remembers. The book covers the lives of the 100 Australian
recipients of Victoria Cross. Michael has done extensive research into the
recipients and has managed to track down a number of family members to
get personal perspectives on their lives. Has even travelled to England to
see the prototype of the Victoria Cross, held in the Queen's private collection
at Buckingham Palace and interviewed the jewellers at Hancocks in London
who have been responsible for making the medals since 1856. Proceeds
from the book all go to TPI Victoria and they can be pre-ordered
https://www.tpivic.com/news/the-victoria-cross-australia-remembers

Heather Arnold Local History Librarian Cranbourne Library 5990 0150

Casey
Cardinia
Libraries

Casey-Cardinia
Library Corporation
Locked Bag 2400
Cranbourne 3977

03 5990 0100
admin@ecclc.vic.gov.au
www.ccle.vic.gov.au



Established 1968 ABN: 86659602533

Meetings: 4" Thursday of each month (Feb to Nov) at 8.00pm.
All correspondence to 13 Mickle Street, Tooradin, 3980. Telephone : 03 5998 3643.
New members welcome.

5/11/2017

Annual General Meeting

At our AGM held in August, all the office bearers were re-elected: President - Colin
Butler; Vice President - John Denholm; Secretary — Polly Freeman and Treasurer - Carol
Edwards.

Museum Visits
e Tooradin Primary School Preps, Grade 1 & Grade 2’s visited the Museum in August.

e We have had two visits from the Bass Health Mens’ Group and they particularly
enjoyed the machinery shed. They then have lunch at the Sports Club at Tooradin.

Museum Maintenance
The City of Casey is undertaking maintenance work at the museum. They have replaced
weatherboards on the cottage and will do more both on the cottage and school.

Talk to Cranbourne Probus

Polly & Barry Freeman spoke to the Cranbourne Probus Club about the Historical Society
and the Museum. They also took a few ‘What do you think they are?’ items plus a few
exhibits from the shed.

50t anniversary celebrations in 2018

We turn 50 next year and are planning a series of events to celebrate this milestone. The
Society was formed in 1968, its primary aim at the time was to save the "Sportsman Rest"
fisherman's cottage, built c. 1873, on the Foreshore at Tooradin, from demolition. A
group of concerned citizens led by Mrs Kath Metherall (the winner of the Garryowen
trophy at the Royal Melbourne Show on two occasions), Mrs Peggy Banks and Mrs Jess
Ayres convinced the Shire of Cranbourne to purchase the property, which they did on the
proviso that the "group" repay half the $6,000 purchase price. This was done eventually.
It is now used as our Museum.

Polly Freeman and Heather Arnold



Dandenong & District Historical Society Inc

Registered Address:
39 Clow Street, Dandenong Vic 3175

PO Box 8029, Dandenong Vic 3175
Website:www.ddhs.com.au
Opening hours: Wednesdays 10 am — 3 pm or by appointment Tel: 9794 8967 Email dandhist@internode.on.net
President: Chris Keys (Ms) Registration No: A13681W ABN 91196711434

Report to SEHA meeting on Sunday 5 November 2017
hosted by Lang Lang Historical Society

1 Our president Chris Keys had been away from August until October on a much-deserved overseas
trip, mainly to France and Italy. While in Paris, she found time to research what happened to three
Dandenong boys who lost their lives in WW1 in France.

2 The Dandenong Journal recently published a special "Dandenong Then and Now" issue. Journal staff
spent hours at our Rooms sourcing photographs and information from our collection for this project. As a
result the Society and its volunteers received excellent coverage in this special issue.

s, The Society will once again have a display and stand at the Dandenong Show, in the Arts and Craft
Pavilion on Saturday 11 and Sunday 12 November. This has become an annual event for DDHS giving us an
opportunity to showcase our photographic collection and promote our Society to the community.

3 The DDHS Annual General Meeting will be held on Sunday 19 November 2017 at the
Administration Building in the Dandenong Showgrounds from 2.00pm. The guest speaker will be Chris
Keys, who will talk about the Ross Family.

4 Our Christmas Lunch will be held on Sunday 3 December 2017 at the Dandenong Club, on the
corner of Heatherton and Stud Roads Dandenong. The two-course Christmas meal will commence at
12.30pm at a cost of $32 per person. This is an informal gathering enjoyed with like-minded friends.
Bookings by Wednesday 22 November. Early payment will be appreciated.

Phone: 03 9794 8967 (Weds)

Email: dandhist@internode.on.net

or Mail: DDHS PO Box 8029 Dandenong 3175.

In person: DDHS Rooms, 1st Floor 39 Clow Street on Wednesdays.

5 Sunday 18 February 2018 will be our first general meeting next year. It will be held at the
Administration Building, Dandenong Showgrounds from 2.00pm. Guest speaker: John Woolley - Memories
of Gartsides and Max Curtain

6 Sunday 15 April 2018 - general meeting at the Administration Building, Dandenong Showgrounds
from 2.00pm. Guest Speaker: Casey Neill - Working for the Dandenong Journal

fi At the beginning of this year, a large family bible was handed in at the Dandenong Benevolent
Society opportunity shop, now under the auspices of the Springvale Learning & Activities Centre (SLAC).
The family details handwritten in the front of the bible originated from Ballarat in the 1850s. DDHS
contacted the Ballarat Historical Society to see if they were interested. As it had belonged to the Rand
family, who were drapers in Ballarat, the Ballarat Historical Society were keen to have the bible. Someone
from SLAC was going to Daylesford and was able to return the bible to its rightful home.

éﬁ;ﬁ GREATER Proudly sponsored by:
“.iif_J,-- %A’?DEN The City of Greater Dandenong and the Dandenong Club
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Dandenong & District Historical Society Inc

Registered Address:
39 Clow Street, Dandenong Vic 3175

PO Box 8029, Dandenong Vic 3175
Website:www.ddhs.com.au
Opening hours: Wednesdays 10 am — 3 pm or by appointment Tel: 9794 8967 Email dandhist@internode.on.net
President: Chris Keys (Ms) Registration No: A13681W ABN 91196711434

8 DDHS Rooms will close before lunch on Wednesday 6 December 2017 and will reopen on
Wednesday 7 February 2018.

~REATER Proudly sponsored by:
DANDE The City of Greater Dandenong and the Dandenong Club
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Dandenong & Pistrict Historical Society ‘Unc

Registered Address:
39 Clow Street, Dandenong Vic 3175

PO Box 8029, Dandenong Vic 3175
Website:www.ddhs.com.au
Opening hours: Wednesdays 10 am — 3 pm or by appointment Tel: 9794 8967 Email dandhist@internode.on.net
President: Chris Keys (Ms) Registration No: A13681W ABN 91196711434

You are invited to the DDHS Christmas Lunch!

Oei

When: Sunday 3 December 2017
Where: Dandenong Club, cnr Heatherton and Stud Roads
What: 2-course Christmas lunch at 12.30pm
Cost:  $32 per person (early payment would be
appreciated)
Bookings: by Wednesday 22 November 2017
In person: DDHS Rooms 1st Floor 39 Clow Street
Phone: 03 9794 8967
Email: dandhist@internode.on.net
Mail: DDHS PO Box 8029 Dandenong 3175

A chance to relax, have fun and chat with friends!

o - &

&‘ SREATER Proudly sponsored by:

l)\\l‘tl N )'\ i
City of Oppors ( ( The City of Greater Dandenong and the Dandenong Club



HASTINGS-WESTERN PORT HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC.
ABN 35 495 397 462 — email address of Society hwphs@outlook.com
Museum - Cnr Marine Pde & Skinner St Hastings: Postal address: PO Box 223 Hastings 3915

REPORT TO SEHA MEETING ON SUNDAY 5 NOVEMBER 2017
Hosted by Lang Lang & District Historical Society

SEHA MEETING DETAILS: The meeting of their committee commences at 11 am at the
Lang Lang RSL, Westernport Road Lang Lang. Lunch is at 12 noon at the Palace Hotel, cnr
Westernport Road and McDonald's track, Lang Lang. Acceptances to Heather Arnold
harnold@dcsi.net.au. General meeting starts at 1.30 pm. After the meeting all attending
are invited to tour the Historical Society Museum.

MORNING COFFEE: Morning Coffee [entry fee $5] will be held on Thursday 16
November at 10.15 am at the Hastings Museum The topic of The Hastings Bush Nursing
Hospital that became The Bays Aged Care will be presented by our member, Janice
Danaher OAM on the early history and Erina Rewi, the manger of the Hastings Bays Aged
Care will speak on future developments. Bulldozers arrive in November to demolish the “old
building” that is to be replaced by a state-of-the art double storey brick building. As usual at
our morning coffees, there will be a lucky-dip-raffle — 3 tickets for $2 - where “fun’ items
beautifully wrapped with ribbons, can be chosen by each lucky recipient. All funds raised go
toward the museum’s projects.

MORNING COFFEE on Thursday 8" FEBRUARY 2018. This will be held at the museum at
10.15 am. The Morning Coffees reach people who would not otherwise come to the
museum as well as providing money towards our projects.

Please note the above dates in your diaries....we would love to see you!

GROUP VISIT TO MUSEUM. A visit was made by the Banksia seniors group of a bus-load
of elderlies and disabled people on 30" October. They thoroughly enjoyed seeing all the
exhibits and everyone, including us, learned some new facts about our history. Of special
interest was the fruit growing display, the model boats and fishing boat Johnanna as well as
the 40 pounder Armstrong gun.

PHOTO DISPLAY: The photo display in our main museum has been given attention so that
the photos are now in chronological order. Thanks to Lance Hodgins (our secretary) and
John Woolley (our vice-president) for looking after this.

HISTORY WEEK. Our museum had a small display on Toys to celebrate this event. These
were featured on the Society’s Facebook page. Please have a look!

MEMORIES SHARED. A special Commemoration service on Saturday 28" October, was
held with approximately 150 people (including our members) present enjoying the re-telling
of the efforts to get a Bush Nursing Hospital at Hastings. Our member, Janice Danaher
OAM compered the afternoon and gave a comprehensive talk about the early days. This
was followed by Shirley Davies giving humorous snippets of two of the early motivating
persons; Dr Arthur Haywood and Mrs Harriet Gold. Then many people shared their
memories, including Dr Haywood's grandson, Robert. It was so nice that our member, Jean
Sawyer (also a member of Lang Lang & District Historical Society) travelled to Hastings for
this special day. Jean had been a Deputy Matron and Acting Matron after she arrived in
Australia from England. Erina Rewi, current manager of The Bays Aged Care Hastings
spoke of the future. Also speaking were those currently in charge of The Bays Mornington.
Fundraising for the Hastings Bush Nursing Hospital commenced in 1929 and the hospital
was officially opened on 17 July 1930 at the cost of £1,075. The hospital had 8 rooms —
two wards and a sleep-out verandah. Shirley Davies offered the prayer of thanks for all the
caring and services, past and present, within the walls of the buildings.

John Woolley, delegate 0423 855 312




KOO-WEE-RUP SWAMP HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC.

Established 1974 No. A0027576R

President: Heather Arnold
510 Murray Road
Vervale, 3814

Ph: 03 5629 4396

Secretary: Audrey Mills
2 John Street,
Koo-Wee-Rup, 3981
Ph: 03 5997 1357

“Mallow” 1916

Meetings: 2™ Wednesday of each month (Feb to Dec) at 7.30pm. New members welcome.

SEHA report 5/11/2017
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The Koo Wee Rup Lions Club has given us a donation of $2,054.00 as our share of the
Opportunity Shop profits. We are grateful to everyone who volunteers for Opp shop duty for
us.

20 students from Newhaven College visited the Museum with their teachers on July 26, thanks
to Audrey and Marlene for opening the Museum.

For our October meeting we had a viewing of the the movie, Le Ride, the film where the
Amazing Race’s Phil Keoghan retraces the 1928 Tour de France in which four intrepid young
men from Australia and New Zealand competed in the world's toughest sporting event. One of
these men was Koo Wee Rup local, Percy Osborn.

Our rates bill arrived from the Cardinia Shire. We are not required to pay rates but we are
required to pay the $255.69 Fire Services Levy. The Capital Improved Value of our property is
listed at $315,000.

The Koo Wee Rup Lions Club held their meeting at our Museum on October 4. | gave them a

talk on the history of the Koo Wee Rup Swamp; they then had their meeting and some supper.
They are a very lively and friendly group of people and generously gave us a $250.00

donation.
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e We will be at Music on the Grass on Sunday, November
19. Come along and enjoy the day!

N

Heather Arnold
harnold@dcsi.net.au #0407 521 637.

Country Music Artist |

Maria Canty
5997 9792

Bekos smed  Cacoma Shire Counei




LANG LANG AND DISTRICT
HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC.

www.langlang.net/historical.html Incorporation Number A0037879A
ABN 52076 303 894
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email: lidhs.sec@gmail.com PO Box 8, Lang Lang, Vic. 3984

SEHA REPORT NOVEMBER 2017

Please note that the Society now has a new email address.

lldhs.sec@gmail.com

Our major project for this
year is to produce a quality booklet,
to be produced and distributed free
to all residents of the town. It will
be a potted history of the town
- over the time between the
gazetting of the first Post Office in

LANG LANG ARD DISTRICT Tobin Yallock in 1878, to the
HISTORICAL SQCIETY present day. A period of 140 years,
are celebrating 20 years since it's formation in 1998. a = £
Our Society has great delight in presenting fo the Community & condensed Spllt into chapters Of 20 year time
| raaand, spanning 190 years of Lang Leng's arique history, ootlioed in spans. The drafting, revisions and
| . |
| AN tinkering of this has been time
| From 1878 when the Post Office was gazetted ot the Tobin Yallock store, 2 .
with J.G. Hudson as the Pestmastsr, fo our pressnt Postmaster consuming, frustratll’lg and
Robin Etfjah, in Westeinport Road in 2018, % i
rewardlng to see it all come
Lang Lang Post & i: ~ together. It is now at the printers
S . and we should have it back by the

Circa 1934.
end of the month. We would like to

thank the “Friends of the
Memorial Hall Op-Shop” for the
grant given to us for the costs
associated in producing this book
and distributing it for free.

With 1000 copies printed,
the Lang Lang Post Office will be
~ delivering them to every property in

S e e ~— " the town and surrounding areas in
the 3984 postcode area in mid to late January. Extra copies if required, will be available at a
small cost from the Society. This booklet was inspired as a part of our 20™ Anniversary
celebrations, coming up in April 2018. Further events are being planned and details will
follow they are finalised.

We held our AGM last month, with no changes in the Executive positions, Jean
Hayden, Peter Hayden and Joy Adderley remain President, Secretary and Treasurer
respectively. There were a few changes to the Committee members.

[e President: Jean Hayden, 5997 5114 » Secretary: Peter Hayden, 0417593719 = Treasurer: Joy Adderley, 5997 5489 |




We have recently mounted a flagpole in the gardens outside the Display Centre which looks
pretty good and adds some balance to the garden and building.

We are also awaiting the outcome of a Heritage Grants application to the Cardinia
Shire. This will enable us to repair all the cracks, holes and blemishes in the walls and
ceilings, then repaint the interior of our Centre.

Over the last couple of years, Jean has been amassing photos of the historic farm
houses around the district and we have been attempting to collate them into a video display.
This has dragged on and been put on the back burner numerous times as other projects keep
taking priority. It is now coming to fruition with the production of a PowerPoint display
which we are now running on the TV in the Centre. In two parts for the farm houses and
homes in the town itself. It runs as a series of “Then and Now” photographs and relevant
captions showing the changes that time, and changes of ownership have wrought. The final
stage is to get all on a CD/DVD that will play on any TV or computer, so it may be
distributed to all the relevant home owners.

The Society is having its Christmas break-up at The Palace Hotel on November 215,
The Centre will be closed over December and January, but the “by appointment “ openings
will still operate if needed. Normal open hours will resume the first Wednesday in February.

Peter Hayden.
Secretary,
Lang Lang and District Historical Society.
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CHRISTMAS FUNCTION
SATURDAY 2nd DECEMBER, 2017

6.30 for 7.00pm
at the

SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER

CATHERINE BASTERFIELD
CEO - PHILLIP ISLAND NATURE PARK

e Penguin getting new outfit

Pre Dinner Nibbles
Main Course/Dessert/Tea/Coffee BYO Drinks
Lucky Prizes including Christmas Hamper
$30 per person Admission only by Pre-purchased Tickets
(Ticket price includes your entry into the lucky Prizes & Hamper draw)
RSVP: 24th November 2017

REPLY SLIP - PLEASE RETURN WITH PAYMENT

& INCLUDE POSTAL ADDRESS FOR RETURN OF TICKET/S
Post to: Judy Gittus, Phillip Island & District Historical Society Inc
PO Box 816, Cowes, 3922
Phone: Judy Gittus: 5952 6498
Or payment by Direct Credit to: Bendigo Bank BSB: 633-000 A/c 151829389
email Judy with all details at j.gittus43@gmail.com
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: Please advise if you have special dietary needs.
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Springvale and District Historical Society Inc.
Current Research Centre: 7 Hillcrest Grove, Springvale 3171
Phone / Fax (03) 9548-2732
Reg No. AO015243F ABN 40 286 680 605
SEHA Quarterly Meeting to be held on Sunday, November 5" 2017 at Lang Lang &
District Historical Society

In August we had our elections and the office bearers have remained the same as
last year,

President Colin Robinson
Senior Vice President Bill Warner OAM
Junior Vice President Marian Rollings OAM
Secretary / Treasurer Robyn Robie

We had a very successful “Mad Hatter Exhibition”. With over 400 people coming
and some coming a few times to see it ail.

The Donations continue to come and will be packed up and moved with us,

One donation was the honour board for the Springvale Junior Football Club from
1965 to 2003 which has had to be cut into 5 pieces.

Do you remember the old copiers that were used for newsletters and notices for the
school children, we were donated a Gestetner with papers from the Church of Christ
and the Cricket club in the 1970’s.

Also, we have had donated some “Herald Suns” before the merger of the two
papers and an old Age.

Two weeks ago we had an old trunk that travelled from Scotland to London and then
to Victoria you can just see some of the iabels. The family also donated some toys
and lasts for repairing shoes not a three footer but separate ones with different size
feet.

The last meeting day for this building is on the 25" of November 2017 with an
afternoon tea from 3.30pm to 6pm. If you are interested in saxing goodbye to the
building please contact me on phone 03 9547 6701 by the 15" of November 2017.

The council would like us to move into the building down at 11 Morwell Pde,
Springvale, over December. Then we will be moving to the New Springvale Hub in
2020 with our own room and bits and pieces around us.

Regards

Robyn Robie - SEHA Delegate.

Postal Address — 35 Stuart Street Noble Park 3174
Proudly Sponsored by the City of Greater Dandenong



SPRINGVALE AND DISTRICT HISTORICAL SOCIETY
INC.

Research Centre: 7 Hillcrest Grove, Springvale 3171
Phone (03) 9548-2732 Reg. No. Aoo15243F
Meetings every 4th Saturday of the month

You are invited to

“In the good old days”
A wake for the current building

On the 25™ of November 2017

Afternoon tea
From 3.30-4.00pm
to 6.00 or 7.00pm

Come and celebrate the closing of this
building there will be music and fun
plenty of food and tea & coffee

RSVP to Robyn Robie Phone 9547 6701
(if not home leave a message of who and how many
By 15" November 2017



Incorporation No. A0016938J

Secretary: Mrs Irene Williams President: Mrs Fay Quilford
40 White Rd, Wonthaggi 3995 70 McKenzie St, Wonthaggi 3995

S.E.H.A. REPORT

The last few months have been very busy and after just completing the rosters for the various
activities over the next three months | don’t think it is going to slow down.

Our Annual Dinner is our next major event and information was sent out with our
Newsletter, The Plod, or posted/delivered to many families and organizations. The topic
for this year’s dinner is ‘The first wave of Wonthaggi Italians,1920 —=1939. The response
has been great and it will be a very informative and entertaining evening. Sam Gatto
has spent numerous hours researching, interviewing and gathering photos. There are
several speakers.

Seniors’ Events and History Week Event were well supported. In keeping with our
Seniors’ tradition, we had a bus load of people for our guided bus tour. Each year we
take a different part of our history to showcase. This year it was South Dudley and
North Wonthaggi. The “Stories from the Past” saw five very different speakers tell
about their early childhood in Wonthaggi & District. “Tales from the Tombstones” was
our first cemetery walk and seven local identities’ tales were told. Next year we will add
to this tour with another set of identities.

Our Museum has had some painting done so it has freshened up the inside and
hopefully preserved some of the outside. We had to move/clear away some
exhibits/displays and it is taking us a while to get everything back in order.

The Rotary Market in Apex Park has been out of action for many months due to the wet
weather so our fundraising for the extensions has been a bit slow but we hope to be
back in action for November.

We will be opening the Museum on a daily basis from January 28 until late January.



* You will see us at the Bass Coast Agricultural Show. We will have a display and sales in
the Angling Club Room and the trailer outside this venue should have a display.

® Sam Gatto is to be congratulated for his award at the recent Victorian Community
Awards. His book, “Contribution and Conflict — A History of Wonthaggi and the First
World War” was highly praised.

e The West Wing Extension Project has made some progress with support from Heritage
Victoria representative who visited some weeks ago and a presentation to our new Bass
Coast Shire councillors so we continue to work toward seeing the job done.

e There has been much activity in the Museum on Tuesdays and Thursdays in recent
months as football clubs celebrate special milestones in their history. Our local
newspapers are an invaluable source of information and photos. Our newspapers have
been catalogued, which makes the task much easier. Our photos continue to be
catalogued, a new member has taken on the task of cataloguing and preserving many
of the large objects and our filing cabinets with documents/records /information etc.
are currently being catalogued. Much has been achieved over the last few years, thanks
to the hard working group who regularly meet twice a week.

® Our October Meeting was a “Pie Night” and about 33 people enjoyed the company, the
social interaction and discussion, the pies/pasties/quiches and desserts before the
meeting.

e The Plod, our newsletter, and the monthly essay/story is popular with members and it
can sometimes be found on line in the Bass Coast Post. Spare copies of the essay are
popular with visitors and we take selected copies to events where we take displays,
have speakers or sell books.

¢ The last report for the year! We hope you all have a happy and safe Christmas and New
Year! Laurie should be back for the next meeting and we might see you at our Annual
Dinner.  MERRY CHRISTMAS!!!!IIII

The “old” North Wonthaggi Store c. 1960



SOUTH EASTERN HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION INC.

www.seha.org.au ABN 69 020 330 184

Secretary’s report for the General Meeting
held on Sunday November 5, 2017
hosted by the Lang Lang & District Historical Society

Correspondence received since the August 2017 meeting
o Bass Valley Historical Society flyer - Dinner Meeting 1/9/2017
e Brighton Cemetorians The Cemetorian September 2017, events for October
2017, November 2017.
o Chelsea & District Historical Society newsletter November 2017
¢ Dandenong & District Historical Society Annual Report, Gipps-Land Gate
October 2017.
¢ Dromana & District Historical Society flyer - Dromana Drive Inn talk
17/10/2017
¢ Frankston Historical Society newsletter August/September 2017
e Hastings Western Port Historical Society newsletter September 2017, flyer for
November Morning Coffee meeting
¢ Koo-Wee-Rup Swamp Historical Society newsletter September 2017, October
2017
¢ Lang Lang & District Historical Society newsletter October 2017 and Annual
report.
e Mornington & District Historical Society newsletter August 2017
Narre Warren and District Family History Group newsletter Spreading
Branches August 2011
Nepean Historical Society newsletter The Nepean September 2017
Phillip Island & District Historical Society Christmas function flyer
Rye Historical Society newsletter White Cliffs October — December 2017
Somerville Tyabb and District Heritage Society newsletter September 2017
Springvale & District Historical Society flyer — A wake for 7 Hillcrest Grove on
25/11/17
¢ Wonthaggi and District Historical Society newsletter The Plod August 2017,
September 2017, October 2017

Outgoing correspondence since the August 2017 meeting
¢ Reports and Minutes; emails re November meeting




SOUTH EASTERN HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION INC.

www.seha.org.au ABN 69 020 330 184

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR THE 4 MONTH PERIOD ENDED OCTOBER 313" 2017

INCOME EXPENDITURE
Subscriptions $240.00 Hosting Society $50.00
Term Deposit Interest $93.60
TOTAL INCOME $333.60 TOTAL EXPENDITURE $50.00
Excess Income over Expenditure $283.60
Opening Bank Balances: Closing Balance:
Bendigo Bank (633-000 125844373) $8,388.51 $8,482.11
Bendigo Bank (633-000 125844233) § 931.33 $1,005.08

TOTAL $9,319.84 $9.,487.19
Change in Balances $ 283.60
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